

Councillor Josh Matlow

Ward 12, Toronto – St. Paul's City Hall, 100 Queen Street West 2nd Floor, Suite A17 Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

Tel: 416-392-7906 Fax: 416-392-0124

councillor_matlow@toronto.ca

www.joshmatlow.ca



June 27, 2022

Toronto and East York Community Council 100 Queen Street W Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

RE: Installation of Traffic Control Signals at the Intersection of Heath Street West and Tweedsmuir Ave/Lower Village Gate

Dear Chair and Members,

I am writing to respectfully request the installation of traffic control signals at the intersection of Heath Street West and Tweedsmuir Ave/Lower Village Gate. This is an oddly-aligned intersection, generating a lot of confusion for motorists as to who has the right of way. This situation also does not guarantee safe crossings for pedestrians, who have been reaching out to my office for safety measures to be put in place without delay. My office has worked closely with Traffic Operations staff in coming up with these recommendations.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

- 1. Toronto and East York Community Council authorize the installation of traffic control signals at the intersection of Heath Street West and Tweedsmuir Avenue/Lower Village Gate
- 2. Subject to approval of and in conjunction with the installation of the traffic control signals at the intersection of Heath Street West and Tweedsmuir Avenue/Lower Village Gate, Toronto and East York Community Council authorize the removal of the existing all-way stop control at the intersection of the Heath Street West and Tweedsmuir Avenue/Lower Village Gate

Sincerely,

Councillor Josh Matlow City Councillor Toronto – St. Paul's www.joshmatlow.ca